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ISSUE SEVEN 

My daughter was very anxious about everything going on in the world. Scared of what's next, she 

was panicking over all the unknowns of life and our world today. I was reminded as we talked 

about all that so many of us have lived through. All the uncertainties and all the events we've all 

seen. Every time, though, God has been faithfully God. There are so many uncertainties in life. 

Who knows what fresh new worries await us tomorrow? But, I know that God will be the same as 

He's always been. He is seated on His throne, He will be faithful still, His mercies will be new 

every morning. He is just and He is wise. I take comfort in the old saying, "I don't know what 

tomorrow holds but I know Who holds tomorrow." Our God is good. 

 

-Scott Brown  

 

 

 

                                                                                                        

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Spring! 

While the Pastor’s Away…Available for Pulpit Supply 

Gordon Donahoe – 615-974-9559. Gordon is available for supply and interims. 
 
Raymond Vogtner – 615-417-8309. Raymond is available for supply, interims, or to 
share his new ministry, "Let's Talk." A ministry designed to encourage conversations 
with others leading them to discover God's plan for their lives.   
 
Jim Yates – Cell:  615-450-8866 
 
Glyn Passman – Cell: 615- 268-2716; email: glyn_pass@icloud.com  
 
Dan Coe - 1 (629) 251-2997 

Wayne Jamison – 615-944-1651 
 
Rob Amoson  - retired pastor after 50 years available for supply, interims, and 
revivals  615-218-4422 
 
Jonathan Pfingsten – 615-878-2909 
 

 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

MEETING 

Thursday, August 21, 2025 

11:00 a.m. 

Round Lick Baptist Church 

Watertown, TN 

Please RSVP to  

wcba@wcbamissions.com  

if you plan to attend the meeting. 
 

ANNUAL MEETING 

Thursday, October 16, 2025 

5:00 p.m. 

Missions Mobilization Center,  

Mt. Juliet 

*Hosted by Shiloh Baptist Church 
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West Haven July 7, 8, & 9 5:30pm – 8:15 pm Meal 5:30-6:00pm 

First Baptist Watertown July 13 – 18 6:00 – 8:30 pm 3 yrs – 6th grade 

Cedar Creek  July 14 – 18 6:00 – 8:45 pm  

Shiloh Baptist July 21 – 25 5:30 pm  
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Your BCM is wrapping up an action-packed June of mission trips to Canada and Alaska. Nathan will 

soon be sharing more about that, but I know the gospel was shared with many, needs were met, and a 

number even gave their lives to Christ as a result. For some of the BCM-ers, this was their first mission 

experience. You may not get to see it like I do, but God is doing something awesome in your BCM. I 

want to encourage you to come and see. Here are three suggestions how you can join in: 1) Come to a 

BCM night. You are invited to come see the BCM in action after the semester starts. They let me come 

so I know they'll embrace you coming too!  2) Sign up to provide one of the BCM lunches. Whether you 

can provide a full lunch or a partial, we want you to come and serve and meet the many students who 

come through. One international student must have thanked me a dozen times last year, expressing her 

wonder at the unparalleled kindness she experienced meeting the people serving each week. 3) Invite 

the BCM to your church one Sunday. they have wonderful testimonies, songs, and (in my opinion) some 

budding preachers who would be a great blessing to your people and to them at the same time. 

 

I just want to thank you for your prayers and support of our BCM. You are a blessing. 

 
  

-Scott Brown (on behalf of Nathan Clark) 
 

 


